




July 12, 2022 

To: Todd O’Hair, President & CEO, Montana Chamber of Commerce 

From: Stephen Szostak, Full Reach Media Group 

Mr. O’Hair,  

I am writing to address a recent complaint filed against The Montana Business PAC and American Dream 
Federal Action (ADFA). Full Reach Media Groups serves as a media vendor for both groups. 

The complaint, in question, derives from a National Association of Broadcasters (NAB) form in which the 
buyer, Full Reach Media Group, identifies who requested and paid for media time. Through no fault of 
either the Montana Business PAC or American Dream Federal Action, Full Reach Media Group 
inadvertently sent out an NAB form that was incorrect. When sending the Montana form, we failed to 
delete the time requested by line identifying ADFA from a previous version we made for TV stations 
receiving AFDA orders.  

There is no connection whatsoever between these two advertisers other than they both use Full Reach 
as their media vendor, and we erred in not deleting the advertiser’s name on the form for Montana 
Business PAC. This was human error, based on updating a standard form and missing one line from a 
previous version. Once we realized the mistake, we immediately corrected it and sent all stations 
revised NAB forms with the correct time requested by entry: Montana Business PAC.  

I would like to offer my personal apology any confusion and frustration this error has caused. We’ve 
taken additional steps to ensure this mistake does not occur again.  

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

Thank you for your time. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen Szostak 
Full Reach Media Group 
480-233-2007
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